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X-Rays: Helping your child hold still  

 
How do we help children hold still during an x-ray? 

Your child will need to keep very still when having an x-ray so that the picture is clear. This is 

very important in order to find out what is causing your child’s problem. Our goal is to get a 

good picture the first time so you can comfort your child 

sooner. It also limits extra exposure to radiation from 

having to re-take x-rays. Most children who are afraid 

cannot hold still on their own. Our staff will talk to your 

child to reassure them, but we know they may be upset, 

scared and not feeling well. This is normal. The staff doing 

the x-ray will need to help keep your child from moving 

around.  The staff will move quickly so it is over as soon as 

possible.  

How will my child be helped to hold still? 

You can help the staff decide how your child will be held 

still. It does not harm your child. Tell the staff if your child 

has any special needs or medical concerns that should be 

kept in mind. If you have questions or concerns, you will 

want to talk to the health care team.  

Ways we help your child hold still are: 

 A sheet or blanket is wrapped around your child’s body, arms or legs. 

 Sandbags can help keep your child in the right position and help them lie still.  

 Using a special chair.    

 Use of medical tape. Our staff will work hard to use the non-sticky side of the tape to 

help position your child. Some children are very strong when they are upset and there 

are some times that we will need to use the sticky side of the tape. The staff will take 

care while removing it. If your child moves a lot during the x-ray it can leave a red mark. 

The mark will go away on its own.  

 Reading, playing or listening to music can be used to help distract your child during the 

x-ray. Talk to staff about other ways to distract your child.     

ALERT: If you have questions or concerns after the procedure, call the Imaging Department at 

(414) 266-3116. You will need to call your child’s health care team about the results of any tests 

that were done.     

For other health and wellness information, check out this resource: 

https://kidshealth.org/ChildrensWi/en/parents 

This sheet was created to help you care for your child or family member. It does not take the place of medical 

care. Talk with your healthcare provider for diagnosis, treatment and follow-up. 
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